

CATCH UP





Dear R. B. Hunt Family,

"Welcome back" to our returning students and their families, and a warm "Hunt Welcome" to our new students and their families. I hope your summer was fun and relaxing.

We have had a very smooth opening to the 2019-20 school year. I would like to extend a special thank you to our P.T.A.O. board for providing a reception for our new kindergarten parents for the staggered-start orientation. Thank you to Kishna Patel, Beth Forrest, Erin Osborne, Katheryn Charalambous, Stacey Ryan and Amy Gibbs for providing information and refreshments for our kindergarten parents.

We will hold a volunteer breakfast in conjunction with the first P.T.A. O. meeting on Thursday, August 29th at 8:30 a.m. in the cafeteria. Please join us and learn how you can help support our school and be involved in your child's education.

Every Friday is our school spirit day. Students- remember to wear Red and White every Friday so your class can have the spirit ribbon! Red school shirts are available for \$15.00 from the front office. School shirts make getting dressed on Friday easy, but anything Red and White will do. We also have R. B. Hunt magnets and water bottles available for \$5.00.

We start the school year off with 612 students and one new staff member, Tosha Clay, our school nurse. Welcome nurse Clay! Our staff has remained consistent this year but we have had several teachers change grade levels due to student numbers fluctuating in the various grade levels.

Do you have building access? If not please go to the St. John's County District website and fill out the online form so you can come to events at school. Remember grandparents and other visitors need to be cleared also before you can come into the school during the school day. We also need your picture I.D. Thank you so much for helping keep our kids safe!

Please turn in your summer reading logs to your teachers this week. Our ice cream party will be held on Friday, August 30th for all of our students who continued their reading practice over the summer. Those of you who logged into A. R. this summer we can look at that information through the Accelerated Reader Program.

Thank you for a wonderful start to school- Have a great Week!

Amanda S. Garman

Principal



19TH, 2019



8/29/19 Volunteer Breakfast and PTAO Meeting



9/2/19 Labor Day Student/Teacher Holiday



9/12/19 6pm PTAD Meeting



9/17/19 Run for Hunt Prep Rally



9/19/19 Picture Day



BEGINNING OF THE YEAR HOUSEKEEPING...

- -7:45 am Student drop off opens
- -8:10 Students get picked up by Teacher and walked to class
- -8:15 Morning News
- -8:25 Student is **TARDY** if not present in the classroom

DISMISSAL TIMES:

- 2:45 Car Riders
- 2:50 Bus Loop
- 2:55 Walkers
- 2:58 Extended Day
- 3:00 Enrichment Programs



Volunteer Orientation Breakfast

August 29th @8:45am

Cafeteria



Please RSVP to the Front Office

Phone: 547-7960 Fax: 547-7955

<u>Lighthouse Café: August 20th-August 26th.</u> <u>Breakfast is served daily 8:00 until 8:25.</u> <u>Milk is offered with every meal.</u>

<u>Tuesday</u>— Mini Corn Dogs, Nacho Lil' Bites, Home Style Chicken Sandwich

<u>Wednesday</u> Cheese or Pepperoni Pizza, Chicken Poppers

<u>Thursday</u> – Cheeseburger, Mini Cheese Ravioli, BBQ Max Snax

<u>Friday</u>– Hot Dog, Max Stix Cheese Stick with Marinara Dipping Sauce

<u>Monday</u>– Cheesy Chicken Quesadilla Max, Chicken Nuggets

WELCOME TO B. B. HUNT ELEMENTARY SCHOOLI

We value your participation and are thrilled that you are willing to give your time and your spirit to help our faculty and staff create a supportive and exciting learning environment for our students. In a continuing effort to provide safety and security to our students and staff it is mandatory that all persons entering our school complete a school access form. Please go to

http:www-rbh.stjohns.k12.fl.us/
and CliCk **VOLUNTEER INFORMATION** under the heading **PARENT INFO**. There you will find an online registration form labeled

VOLUNTEER APPLICATION.

Please Note:

These applications take time to process. They can take as long as 4-6 weeks. Please get your application in soon! If you do not apply and obtain approved school access, you will not be allowed to

participate in classroom activities such as parties, field trips and special events, nor will you be allowed into the cafeteria to have lunch with your student.



PTAO NEWS & Business Partners

Welcome back, PTAO families! We are so lucky to have you. Your help (along with our amazing teachers) is what truly makes this school so great! Our first PTAO meeting will be Thursday, August 29th at 8:35am in the cafeteria. This is a PTAO Volunteer Breakfast and we will be providing breakfast and coffee for all who attend. We will be discussing our upcoming fundraiser, the Boosterthon Fund Run that kicks off September 17th. The Beachcomber has agreed to sponsor the run for the 3rd year in row! If you would like more information on how to become a Business Partner, please contact Amy Gibbs at: amyontheisland@icloud.com

Mark your calendars for the Paint a Tile dates. It will be Wednesdays, September 4th and September 11th. Choose the date that works for you and your child will stay an hour after school to create a painting that will printed to a tile and displayed in the front hallway for a year. If you would like to sign your child up, please fill out the form that will be sent home in your child's red folder and return it to school.

SPIRIT WEAR!!! Show your School Spirit by wearing Spirit Wear or RED on Fridays. · New RB Hunt Tee Shirts (dri-fit, red uni-sex and women's fit): \$15 · RB Hunt Magnet: \$5. All items are for sale in the front office. Cash or Check is accepted.